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MINUTES OF THE TRIPARTITE MEETING FOR THE WASTE FOR WEALTH PROJECT HELD ON 8TH NOVEMBER 2012 IN THE LILONGWE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER
1. Basic programme/project information
	Programme or project number and title
	00071358 Waste for Wealth – promoting a Zero Waste Environment

	Designated institution
	UNDP

	Implementing Agency
	Lilongwe City Council

	Project starting date

Originally planned

Actual
	01/07/2009

01/12/2009

	Project completion date

Originally planned

New
	30/06/2011

31/12/12

	Total budget
Original

Latest signed version
	$230,000

NA

	Date of the tripartite review
	8 November 2012


2. Opening Remarks 

The Mistress of Ceremony Mrs. Tamara Chafunya welcomed all members to the meeting and invited them to fully participate in the deliberations. 

The opening prayer was   offered by Mr. T. Mkaka of Lilongwe City Council.

The meeting was opened at 10:35 a.m. by the Chairperson who welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He explained that the aim of the meeting was to review the progress of project implementation now that the project is nearing completion and to assess the results achieved as well as provide overall guidance to resolve any pending issues and policy orientation for the project implementation, and take stock of any lessons learned towards good knowledge sharing and management.  
He further reminded the meeting of the objectives of the Waste for Wealth project. 
a) Acting Chief Executive Remarks 

The Acting Chief Executive welcomed all on behalf of Management and Lilongwe City Council and also on behalf of the Project Manager who was away in Japan for training, at the time of the meeting.  
b) Ministry of Local Government Remarks

The representative from Ministry of Local Government observed that waste management is a growing challenge in Malawi’s local councils and the Ministry of Local Government welcome the Waste for Wealth project as councils seek the best ways to manage waste. He thanked all the partners involved in this project for attending such an important meeting.
c) UNDP Remarks 

The UNDP Deputy Resident Representative observed that 80% of waste produced in Lilongwe is organic and can be composted thereby significantly reducing the municipal waste bill, creating incomes, supporting agricultural productivity, creating healthy living environments and reducing greenhouse gas emissions (methane) from waste dumps. UNDP support through the Waste for Wealth project has demonstrated what is possible. She observed that the challenge is now on the city council and its partners to invest in the good lessons that have come out of this pilot on a citywide scale. What is equally important is that the project has sought to institutionalize the good lessons from the pilot into a policy and a bylaw. She advised that UNDP expects the LCC to see through the approval and adoption of the municipal policy and bylaw.
d) Ministry of Finance Remarks

Mr. Chirwa thanked Lilongwe City Council and its partners as well as UNDP for supporting the Lilongwe Waste for Wealth project noting that the project will help Lilongwe City Council to manage waste well. He commended the public private partnership approach adopted by the project. 
3. Matters arising from  the Tripartite Review (TPR) Meeting of the Waste for Wealth project held on 3rd November 2011

Audit Report

The Ministry of Local Government noted that there were several items in the 2010 Audit Report that required Lilongwe City Council action to address. These included 
· Low delivery at only 60%. It was noted that this was mainly due to delays caused by procurement procedures that were to be followed.
· Some activities had missing supporting documents e.g. an activity which had to cater for extra cost of hiring chairs and transport costs.
· Some partners were not complying with the set standards on procurement i.e. buying after getting only one quotation instead of the recommended three.
· The auditors also noted that there was inadequate insurance cover on project equipment i.e. only the project motor vehicle had been insured.
· LCC did not have an IT password policy to ensure security of documents.  
Ministry of Local Government wanted to know if these had been addressed. In response the LCC Acting Chief Executive informed the meeting that the issues raised in the Audit Report have been addressed by the LCC with the exception of the IT password policy which will be looked into. The meeting requested LCC to formally write to UNDP confirming that the audit recommendations have been addressed.
UNDP informed the meeting that there would be another audit of the project for 2011.
4. Showing of Project DVD Documentary 

The LCC showed a project documentary DVD as one of the knowledge products of the project.  This was for information to the meeting.
5. Presentation of Final TPR Report

LCC presented to the meeting the final TPR report of the project.
6. Presentation of Municipal Waste Management Policy and By-law 

The Consultant Water, Waste and Environment presented the draft Municipal Waste Management Policy and By-law to the meeting.
7. Evaluation Report

The end of project evaluation report was presented to the meeting by Consultant Mrs. L. Msungeni.
8. Discussions, Decisions and Way Forward 

a) Municipal policy and by-law
The meeting wanted to know how the bylaw would be approved in the absence of councilors. The Ministry of Local Government explained that in accordance with section 103 of the Local Government Act, it is the councilors who approve bylaws. In the absence of councilors, the Ministry of Local Government is encouraging councils to embark on reviewing their bylaws so that these can be presented to the councils when they are finally in place.
b) End of Project Evaluation Report
It was observed that the evaluation report was too much on process and rather thin on conclusions and lessons learnt. The evaluation needs to provide guidance in a forward strategic looking manner on the way forward. It was further observed that the assessment of some of the indicators of the project had not been highlighted. The report needs to come out clearly with regard to what was planned against what was achieved. The report needs to state whether the project had achieved its objectives.
On the evaluation report recommendation that UNDP should have used direct payment in order to speed up delivery, UNDP advised that there is a purpose for utilizing the national implementation modality not least for building capacity of the partner and also ensuring sustainability.
The End of Project Evaluation Consultant was asked to address the issues highlighted by the meeting. It was agreed that any further comments on the Report should be communicated by Wednesday 14 November 2012.
c) Project Equipment 

The meeting recommended that project equipment should be transferred to the implementing partner following UNDP rules and procedures. 
9. Closing Remarks 

UNDP Representative reported that UNDP is pleased with what has been achieved by the project, especially through the work with the NGOs and groups in the 2 slum areas. There is need to clearly bring out these achievements especially in the evaluation report. UNDP advised LCC to have an action plan that will make sure that the waste entrepreneurs continue to work, the public private partnership is sustained and that the regulatory framework is approved and implemented. 
a) Ministry of Local Government

The Ministry of Local Government expressed satisfaction with project achievements and called for the need to sustain these achievements. 

b) Ministry of Finance

The representative noted that this project was a good initiative and has to be sustained.  
c) Lilongwe City Council

The Acting CEO thanked UNDP, UN-HABITAT and the partners for the Waste for Wealth project which he said has been a valuable learning process for the LCC in sustainable and integrated management of waste in the city.  He advised the meeting that the LCC will be seeking to replicate and scale up this initiative to other communities within the City of Lilongwe.
d) TPR Chairperson
The Chairperson thanked all the members for staying throughout the long duration of the meeting, considering the busy schedule different members’ had.
The meeting ended with a word of prayer by Mr. Mkaka from Lilongwe City Council at 2:20 p.m.
…………………………………………………………………………………….
Signature
The Acting Chief Executive for Lilongwe City Council

………………………………………………………………………………………

Signature

The Deputy Resident Representative (Programme) of UNDP

………………………………………………………………………………………

Endorsed

The Secretary for Local Government and Rural Development
Date Report Prepared: 12 November 2012

10. Names of TPR participants and organizations represented
	Name 

	Organization 
	Mobile 
	Email 

	Mr. Vitto Mulula 
(Ag. CE)
	Lilongwe City Council 
	0999239817/0884540929
	vmulula@yahoo.com


	Mr Jan Rijpma
	UNDP
	0999960633
	jan.rijpma@undp.org

	Ms Naomi Kithara 
	UNDP
	
	naomi.kitahara@undp.org 

	Mr John Chome 
	UN-Habitat
	0888714617
	john.chome@undp.org 

	Mr Douglas Mkweta 
	Ministry of Local Government and Rural Development
	0888860564
	douglasmkweta@yahoo.com 

	Mr McLawrence Mpasa
	Ministry of Irrigation and Water Development 
	0999965097
	mgmpasa@live.com 

	Mr Moses Chirwa 
	Ministry of Finance
	0888748959/01789355
	mochinb@yahoo.com 

	Mr Kent Kafatia 
	Water, Waste and Environment Consultants
	0888831595
	kentkafatia@gmail.com 

	Mr Thokozani Mkaka
	Lilongwe City Council 
	0888572208/0999572208
	thokomkaka@yahoo.com 

	Mr Misford W Mikuwa
	Water, Waste and Environment Consultants.
	0888864010
	misfordmikuwa@yahoo.com 

	Mrs Tamara Chafunya
	Lilongwe City Council 
	0888669900/0995669900
	tamzluck@yahoo.co.uk 

	Mrs S Misomali 
	Lilongwe City Council 
	
	cmisomali@yahoo.co.uk 

	Mr Alickson Msukwa
	Lilongwe City Council 
	
	msukwaalickson@yahoo.com 

	Mr Letson Yoyola Phiri 
	Consortium Consultant 
	0999687649
	yoyola_phiri@yahoo.co.uk 

	Mrs Lucy Msungeni 
	Consortium Consultant 
	0999674119
	lucymsungeni@live.com 

	Ms Anne Kalilangwe 
	Lilongwe City Council 
	0884178866
	health@llcitycouncil.org   
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